
Annual Report of the Website Committee: President Marlene Knowles 
 
It is with both deep sadness and gratitude that I present this report of the Website 
Committee ably chaired for so many years by the Rev. John E. Boyd prior to his passing in 
May of this year. John was totally committed to proclaiming the story of CABF through 
reaching out to our own membership and beyond by constantly updating the website and 
helping us to connect with each other through the digital world. Since the origins of our 
former organization – the Atlantic Baptist Fellowship - more than 50 years ago, John was a 
champion, advocate and inspiring leader of our precious Baptist Freedoms for all of us.  
 
We are grateful today for the work of the new Chair, Rev. Jenny Eisener, supported by Dave 
Gibson, for their willingness to step in and ensure that John’s work on the website and 
Facebook page continues. We would not have been able to have the materials for you for 
this AGM without their help.  
 
 


